
Sleepy Hollow Conservation Club 

March 28, 2019 
 

The meeting was called to order by Eric. 

 

The minutes from the February 2019 meeting were read and old business reviewed.  Tom 

Thelen made a motion to approve them as presented, Dave K-13 supported and the motion 

carried. 

The treasurer’s report was presented.  Tom Thelen made a motion to approve it, Dave K-13 

supported and the motion carried.  The checkbook balance as of March 28, 2019 was 

$20,947.21. 

There was a discussion concerning the $10 mowing fee for life members and honorary 

members.  There is no mowing fee for honorary members. 

The Policies were reviewed and these changes are proposed: 

#18.  Dues are $60, plus mowing fee for new members. 

#19.  Renewal dues are $60, plus mowing fee. 

#20.  Late dues are $80, plus mowing fee. 

#25.  Lost key charge is $10 for the replacement. 

#27.  All new members must live within a 12 mile radius of SHCC. 

#12.  Will be deleted – no more Boy Scouts 

Under new business a new fence was suggested around the range to keep the deer out.  It is 

estimated to cost $400.  Tom Thelen made a motion to put up the fence, Dave K-13 supported, 

and the motion carried. 

Tom Thelen made a motion to adjourn, Dave K-13 supported and the motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note:  Corrections to the minutes have been made in red. 

 

 

 

(Recorded by Dave) 

The next meeting will be April 18, 2019 at 7PM. 


